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By the time you read this, our Delegate will be back from the Conference 
preparing to report back to us all at the Post Conference Assembly, what she 
heard, felt and experienced at the General Service Conference. We will be 
informed about how the Conference came together, where all your voices were 
heard. 
When I became a GSR and was guided by others on how to represent my 
group, I did the best I could with my limited experience at the time. At my first 
Pre-Conference Assembly, I had an inkling of what was happening and how I 
was linking my group to Alcoholics Anonymous as a whole. Little did I know this 
process and journey into General Service was going to rocket me into a 
4th dimension of service I had never experienced before. 
As I got ready for the Post Conference Assembly, I remember being excited to 
hear what happened, especially regarding the topics my group had chosen to 
share on. I gathered my Agenda Topic Summaries and checked off the topics 
our Delegate shared at the Post Conference Assembly. I was encouraged to ask 
questions about topics I may not have heard about. Since we only have 90 
minutes to hear our Delegates report and 45 minutes for questions, I was told to 
be prepared! I also was encouraged to invite everyone to hear the Delegates 
report whether at district meetings or Unity Day events. 
Over the years I have been a part of sharing and listening to our fellowship as 
we shared on many topics that were brought up to open doors and make A.A. 
more accessible. As I found my voice at the mic, I truly felt like I belonged. My 
wish for you, as you continue on this journey connecting your groups to A.A. as 
a whole, is that you will also be rocketed into a 4th dimension and experience the 
true meaning of love and service! Enjoy the ride! 

 
In Gratitude & Service, 
Claudia N. 
CNCA Alternate-Delegate Panel 75 & PI/CPC Chair 

          

 

 


